
 

Question on Notice 
 

No. 1126 
 

Asked on 28 November 2024 
 
 

DR B O'SHEA ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS 
(HON B MICKELBERG) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise (a) whether the Logan to Gold Coast Faster rail project will be delivered 
in full, on time and on budget and (b) if not, why not? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for the question. 
 
The Logan and Gold Coast Faster Rail (LGC) project aims to support the growing population and 
travel demand between Brisbane and the Gold Coast.  
 
Under the former government, the LGC has blown out by more than $3 billion from its originally 
budgeted cost. Therefore, it will not be possible to deliver LGC within its original project budget.  
 
In contrast, the LNP has committed to deliver projects on time and on budget. I would urge the 
Member to keep up to date on this project by visiting 
https://www.tmr.qld.gov.au/projects/programs/logan-and-gold-coast-faster-rail. 
 


